
 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2023 Newsletter 
 
 
 
 

Happy New Year! We hope that everyone has had some time to relax and recharge and that the children are 

excited to be back at school. January can feel like a long and sometimes challenging month following the 

excitement of December so we have lots planned in school to keep everyone busy. We were very pleased to 

see how many people have been attending our drop-in sessions and have planned some more for this term. 

We also have plans for some morning reading sessions, so look out for this information soon! 

 

Mrs Lizzie Jackson 

 

Times Table Rockstars 

In the summer term, all children in Year 4 will take part in the Multiplication Tables 

Check, which is a statutory assessment to ensure that children have a secure recall 

of the times tables 2 to 12. In order to support our children with this, we subscribe 

to the Times Tables Rockstars programme which gives children the opportunity to practise their recall using a 

simple app. All children from Year 2 upwards have a log in for the app and we would strongly encourage them 

to practise as often as possible. It can take as little as 2 minutes to complete one of the challenges and it 

allows the children to collect points for their rockstar characters. Last term we held a TTRS competition and 

were thrilled to see how many of the children have already been practising at home  

Drop-in sessions 

We have loved hosting our class drop-in sessions and would like to invite you to another session this term. 

The theme will be different in each class but there will be lots of opportunities to get involved with different 

activities. We look forward to seeing you! 



 

Reception March 28th 2pm 

Year 1  March 23rd 2pm 

Year 2  March 22nd 2pm 

Year 3  March 15th 2pm 

Year 4  March 21st 2pm 

 

Phonics session 

Mrs Hunter is hosting a phonics session for any parents in Year 1 who would like to 

find out more about how we teach phonics using the Read Write Inc programme and 

how you can help at home. There will be the opportunity to look at the resources we use and there will be 

some helpful handouts. This session will take place at 2pm on Thursday 26th January. 

Swimming lessons 

Year 3 will start swimming lessons on Friday 13th January. All children must bring suitable swimwear (one 

piece swimwear for girls) and a towel in a bag as well as wear a warm coat for the journey. Parental 

contributions will be £4.00 per week which will cover part of the cost of the transport. The additional cost of 

transport and the cost of the lesson will be subsidised from the school PE budget as we recognise this is a key 

life skill. The payment and parental consent are now set up on Eduspot. 

PE  

A reminder that on PE days children are encouraged to come to school in their PE kits. 

This should consist of their school t-shirt and jumper, dark (black/grey/navy) 

joggers/shorts and suitable footwear. Earrings should not be worn on PE days.  

Reception  Thursday and Friday 

Year 1  Thursday and Friday 

Year 2  Tuesday and Friday 

Year 3  Tuesday and Friday (swimming) 

Year 4  Tuesday and Friday 

 



 

Year 4 Residential 

Please can you ensure that all payments for the forthcoming residential trip are paid through Eduspot. The 

payment dates are requested by the company and are not determined by school. If you have any difficulties in 

paying by the specified dates, please get in touch with us as soon as possible.  

Contact details 

Please can you ensure that if you change your contact number, work 

number, address or want to change your list of people on the contact list, that 

you let school know as soon as possible. If we need to get in contact with you 

for any reason, it is important that these details are up to date.                                                                            

If we are unable to make contact with the first person on the contact list, then we will work our way through the 

other names and numbers. Therefore, if you would like to add or remove someone from this list, please let us 

know. Likewise, if your email address has changed or you find that you are not getting emails from school, 

please contact the office and we will sort this for you. 

Special Dinner Day – Thursday 19th January 

Our children love our “Special Dinner” days and this term we are offering our ever popular “Italian 

Extravaganza” dinner on Thursday 19th January at the cost of £2.20. Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

are entitled to universal free school meals, therefore don’t need to pay (but parents have to email the office if 

usually having packaged lunches). To book, please email the office and top up your child’s Eduspot account 

with correct funds. 

If your child normally has a school lunch each day, you do not need to do anything. 

 

Italian Extravaganza Menu 

Pizza wraps 

Mozzarella Sticks 

Potato Smiley Faces 

Peppers and cucumber mix 

Italian Gelato 

Attendance 

The overall attendance for the end of the autumn term was 91.5%. Unfortunately, this is well below our school 

target of 96%. We are aware that much of this absence has been due to illness and this is unavoidable. In 

order to help us to avoid the spread of illness we continue to encourage high levels of hygiene in school and 

request that children who have been sick or have a stomach bug do not return to school until 48 hours after 

their last bout of sickness/diarrhoea. The following advice from the NHS can be helpful when deciding whether 



 

or not your child is too ill to come to school. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Reception 87%  

Year 1  91% 

Year 2  93% 

Year 3  94% 

Year 4  93% 

Well done Year 3! 

 

Online Safety 

With many children receiving electronic gifts for Christmas, there is never a better time to discuss online safety 

with them. We continue to receive information about inappropriate websites and YouTube videos and we 

recognise what a minefield this can be. The following information may be of some use in helping to avoid the 

children from seeing things that are not appropriate for their age.  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 



 

Key Dates Spring 2023 

Below is a list of key events happening in school over the next term. There may be some changes and additions as the 

term goes on so please keep an eye out for emails and Facebook posts. We will endeavour to give as much notice as 

possible of any changes to these dates or times.  

 

January 2023 

9th School reopens for all pupils 

13th Swimming starts for Year 3 

19th       ‘Italian Extravaganza’ Special Dinner Day 

22nd  Chinese New Year 

26th Phonics drop in session 

31st Year 4 Clarty Commandos trip 

 

February 

2nd  Year 4 Bikeability 

W/b 6th Parents’ Evening appointments 

13th KS1 Beach Day 

15th KS2 Beach Day 

17th  Last day of half term 

20th - 24th School closed for half term 

27th  School closed for teacher training day 

28th School reopens for all pupils 

 

March 

2nd World Book Day 

15th Year 3 drop in session 

17th Red Nose Day 

21st Year 4 drop in session 

22nd Year 2 drop in session 

22nd KS2 Beach Day 

23rd Year 1 drop in session 

27th KS1 Beach Day 

28th Reception drop in session 

29th - 31st Year 4 Residential trip to Dukeshouse Wood 

31st  Last day of term 

 

April  

3rd - 14th School closed for Easter holidays 

17th School reopens for all pupils 


